



February 23, 2024

Excellency,

Dear Colleagues,

Reference is made to our letter dated 15 December 2023 outlining the roadmap for informal consultations and subsequent intergovernmental negotiations on a Global Digital Compact.

The second informal consultations with Member States and observers will be convened on Thursday 29 February and with stakeholders on Friday 1 March 2024.

The informal consultations with Member States and observers on Thursday 29 February will take place in person in the Trusteeship Council Chamber from 10 a.m. to 1 p.m.

As indicated in our letter of 15 December 2023, a zero draft will be presented to Member States on 5 April 2024. The draft will be circulated to Member States beforehand. To inform the preparation of this draft, based on the input provided during the consultations on 12 and 13 February, we have attached possible structural elements for the Global Digital Compact noting that these do not constitute specific language proposals. We invite Member States, observers and stakeholders to provide input and comments during the consultations. Member States are requested to share their input via the e-Submit module in e-deleGATE. We encourage Member States to share their statements via the same module. Written inputs by stakeholders can be provided by 8 March via this form: <a href="http://tinyurl.com/mwzkfs3b">http://tinyurl.com/mwzkfs3b</a>.

We invite Member States to share this letter with relevant stakeholders in your respective countries and encourage Member States to follow the informal consultations with stakeholders on 1 March 2024.

The Secretariat will share information on how Member States and observers can connect to these consultations via e-deleGATE.

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of our highest consideration,

Areas of potential commitments, actions and resources